Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: Right to Buy
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please could you send me a file in Excel format or similar of every Right to Buy valuation in your area between 1.4.2000 and 1.4.2012? 
Please could this list include in columns (a)-(i): 

(a) the postcode (or if necessary a partial postcode), 

(b) the valuation date i.e. the date the valuation refers to,

(c) the final valuation figure in £,

(d) whether this final valuation resulted from an appeal,

(e) the £ discount that was applicable,

(f) whether the applicant was in receipt of housing benefit,

(g) whether the Right to Buy purchase went ahead,

(h) where applicable the final purchase price, 

(i) where applicable the sale completion date.

Answer:

The requested information is not recorded in a reportable format on the Council’s system.  To collate the information would need a manual search of over 3500 records.  At approximately 10 minutes to go through each record to identify and extract the relevant information, this exercise would equate to 583 hours of an officer’s time. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
